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31st. January 2004

EU Response to Aarhus Secretariat

Working Group on GMOs

The EU is not in a position to give final views on the three points raised in the report of the second meeting of the Working Group on GMOs.  One of the key new elements discussed at that meeting was the reasons for, and possible procedures for a "differentiated" approach to satisfy the needs of the EECCA and other countries.  The Aarhus Working Group instructed that we develop the most appropriate options for a legally binding approach.  The EU is exploring possibilities in this regard in the broader international field and, in particular, in the "Environment for Europe" process. 

We consider that there is value to be achieved by a formal exchange of views with the UNEP-GEF Biosafety Unit and the UNECE "Environment for Europe" to assist in elucidating the most appropriate actions to achieve the objectives of the Lucca mandate.  It is felt that further reflection and consideration on this possibility should take place as mentioned in paragraph 24 of the report of the second Working Group on GMOs. 

The Bureau, assisted by the Secretariat, should consider appropriate action which, to our view, could include taking the necessary steps for an invitation of an expert from the "Environment for Europe" process to fully inform delegates on the first day of the third Working Group meeting.  There should be a discussion in the Working Group to ensure that all delegations are fully informed of the possibilities within the "Environment for Europe" process.

The EU will also use contacts with countries concerned in different international fora and in particular the first Meeting of the Parties to the Cartagena Protocol, to better understand their needs.  The outcome of those discussions will assist the EU in further elaborating its position.
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